
1915 Transfer Slips – Introduction 

Imagine you're traveling from point A to point B on your local streetcar, but what if A&B 
are on different lines? No worries, you simply ask the line A conductor for a transfer slip. 
At the point where the two lines intersect, you switch streetcars to line B and hand over 
your transfer slip to the line B conductor, all without incurring any additional charge.  It’s 
a wonderfully straightforward system that unfortunately, some passengers found ways 
to exploit, thereby cheating the company out of their 5-cent fare.  

One of the ingenious ways passengers found to cheat the company out of their 5 cents 
was to ride a streetcar to the end of the line and return using a transfer slip. This was a 
popular pastime, especially on hot summer evenings, showcasing the resourcefulness 
of the people of that time.  

Another way to cheat was helped by downtown merchants to evade the 15-minute 
rule—the time the transfer slip must be used. If you wanted to shop at a store near the 
transfer point, some merchants would put out a basket. Customers would drop their 
transfer slip in the basket to be picked up by someone else and thus used within the 15-
minute time limit. As you later left the store, you picked up someone else’s still-good slip 
and rode free to your destination.   

On November 29, 1915, the Columbus Railway Power & Light Company, having tired of 
losing money through various schemes, introduced changes to its streetcar transfer 
policy.  They educated the public about the new policy through ads in the Columbus 
Evening Dispatch. Throughout December the Columbus Dispatch published fourteen 
streetcar company ads describing the new policy and each of the thirteen new transfer 
slips. 

While a new ad describing one of the new transfer slips was being published every few 
days, streetcar patrons were sending letters to the editor with their complaints about the 
new policy.  

The ads, along with the streetcar patron’s reactions, provide an interesting insight into 
1915 Columbus. 

 

Note: Some of the newspaper ads, all over 100 years old, are difficult to read.  That 
can’t be helped, but they are still mostly legible.   

   






























